
RESTORING  CATHOLIC  RIGHTS;
OUR ROLE WITH THE DOJ AND FBI
This is the article that appeared in the May 2025 edition of Catalyst,

our monthly journal. The date that prints out reflects
the day that it was uploaded to our website. For a more accurate date of
when the article was first published, check out the news release, here.

We have established a working relationship with the Trump
administration seeking to redress attacks on Catholic rights
emanating from the federal government.

To be specific, after Bill Donohue wrote to U.S. Attorney
General  Bondi  volunteering  our  efforts  in  addressing  this
issue, he received a letter from the Civil Rights Division of
the Department of Justice providing contact information.

We will be sure to give this person a boatload of documents.
We  have  more  data  on  violations  of  Catholic  civil  and
religious rights stemming from the federal government than any
organization in the nation.

Donohue also wrote to Congressman Jim Jordan, who heads the
House  Judiciary  Committee,  regarding  his  success  in
subpoenaing documents on how the Biden administration violated
the rights of Catholics. We have a good working relationship
with his staff.

Donohue said to Jordan, “In 2023, I wrote ten news releases on
this subject: four were open letters to you; one was a letter
I  wrote  to  FBI  Director  Christopher  Wray;  the  rest  were
standard news releases. I issued three more statements in
2024, two of which were open letters—one to Wray and one to
you.”

Donohue then restated some questions that he previously posed
to Jordan on this subject.
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“On  what  basis  did  the  FBI  conclude  that  these  Catholics
[Radical-Traditional  Catholics]  warranted  a  probe?  Do  they
have a history of violence? If so, where is the evidence? If
not, why were they singled out?”

“On what basis did the FBI decide it was necessary to enlist
‘mainline  Catholics’  to  spy  on  their  fellow  parishioners?
Where is the evidence that ordinary practicing Catholics pose
a security threat to the United States or to other law-abiding
Americans?  How  common  is  it  for  FBI  agents  to  infiltrate
houses  of  worship—of  any  religion—employing  ‘tripwire
sources’?”

Donohue asked new questions as well. Of particular interest
was the 2024 report by Inspector General Michael Horowitz. He
found that the FBI tried to establish a relationship between
mainstream  Catholics  and  extremists,  but  that  it  “lacked
sufficient evidence.” Donohue asked, “Why did the Analysts
think there was a relationship in the first place?”

Donohue also wanted to know why “the entire probe was based on
one person, Defendant A. Not only was he identified as a
violent  bigoted  thug,  he  did  not  even  attend  a  Catholic
church—he went to some breakaway church.” He concluded, “Was
he used as a pretext to go after Catholics?”

We are very happy to team with Attorney General Pam Bondi and
House Judiciary Chairman Jim Jordan in getting to the bottom
of these totally unwarranted attacks on Catholics by federal
authorities.


